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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2014/0241/P    

Address:           22 Ferncroft Avenue    NW3

Description:      Basement and rear extension.

Case Officer:
  David Peres Da Costa                                       Date  24 January 2014

We raise objection to this application, for these reasons:

1.  The BIA is not site-specific, relying on ground investigations from another site.   Site conditions can vary within small distances, and adjoining houses are close.

No assessment is therefore made of the likely damage caused by excavations to adjacent buildings.  This might be significant, in view of the statements made concerning existing wall cracking.  This, predictably, is blamed on tree roots, but without evidence this is not a reliable indication of subsoil instability.

Investigation is necessary, and expert opinion obtained on such damage.  (Burland Scale)

2.  The house is Quennell-designed, one of many in Ferncroft Avenue.   Although not statutorily listed, it is effectively locally listed, it having been listed in your Conservation Area Statement as contributing to CA character.  The rear extension, in this context, is out of character, damaging to Quennell’s architecture, and of poor design merit generally; its height, large glazes areas and poorly designed gable roof are just not good enough to satisfy policies DP 24 and 25.

Please refuse.

